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Please see below our latest newsletter.  

Attendance  
The class winners for the highest attendance were: 

 
13-17th January – Mr Dewdney 97.7%  

20-24th January – Mrs Calvert/Mrs Allason 99.2% 
 

Well done! 
 

The overall attendance for the school for this academic year is currently 96.1%. 
 

Please ensure your child/ren attends school every day, unless they are too poorly to do so. If your 
child is not able to attend, please ensure that you telephone the school office before 09:15 to 
advise. If you are calling before school opens, please leave a message as directed on the answer 
phone. 
 
Punctuality is equally important: 
Arriving 5 minutes late every day adds up to over 3 days lost each year = 20 lessons missed.  
Arriving 15 minutes late every day adds up to 2 weeks absence a year = 55 lessons missed.  
Arriving 25 minutes late every adds up to 19 days absence a year = 123 lessons missed 

School Shop 
The next school shop date will be on Wednesday 5th February. 

 

The shop is open to KS1 and KS2 but not Reception. For those of you sending money in with your 
children to spend at the shop, please can you ensure the cash sent is in small denominations. 

Children must bring their spending money in with them as we are not able to get it to them if they 
forget. 

    Uniform 
Uniform will be available to order 

once a term only. 
Mrs Davies has opened the uniform 
ordering on ScoPay and it will close 

on Friday 31st January 2025 at the end 
of the day. It will not be reopened again 

then until after Easter. 
Please ensure all orders are placed by 31st 

as we cannot place any more orders if you 
miss the deadline. 

Messages for Pupils 
We are being inundated with messages for 

children during the school day, regarding home 
time arrangements. 

Please ensure that your child knows where 
they are going and with whom before 

they come to School, as messages 
will only now be passed on in an emergency. 

 

Additionally, if you need to send a message, 
please call rather than email as we cannot 

guarantee that emails are always seen on time. 



 
Leave During Term Time 

 

The guidance and law around leave during term time has changed. For further details, please 
speak to Mrs Prenton or Mrs Davies.  

 
Key points from the National Framework are: 

 

• A single consistent national threshold for when a penalty notice must be considered of 10 

sessions (usually equivalent to 5 school days) of unauthorised absence within a rolling 10 

school week period. The three-year period begins from the date of the first penalty notice 

issued on or after 19 August 2024. 

 

• Unauthorised absence sessions can be consecutive (e.g. 10 sessions of holiday in one week) 

or sporadic (e.g. 6 sessions of unauthorised absence in 1 week and 1 per week for the next 4 

weeks).  The 10 school week period may span different terms or school years.  

 

• The option of using a ‘Notice to Improve’ where support is appropriate to provide a final 

opportunity to engage with support to prevent a penalty notice being issued.   

 

• The first penalty notice issued to the parent for that pupil will be charged at £160 if paid 

within 28 days reducing to £80 if paid within 21 days. (this is less than an inflationary rise 

since 2013)  

  

• Where it is deemed appropriate to issue a second penalty notice to the same parent for the 

same pupil within 3 years of the first notice, the second notice is charged at a flat rate of £160 

if paid within 28 days.   

 

• A third penalty notice must not be issued within a 3 year period. Therefore, in cases where 

the threshold is met for a third (or subsequent) times within those 3 years, a penalty notice 

cannot be issued and alternative action should be taken instead. This will often include 

considering prosecution, but may include other tools such as one of the other attendance 

legal interventions.  

      Appointments during the school day 

If your child has an appointment during the school day, school will request to see confirmation of 
the appointment in the form of a letter, text, card etc. 

If you are collecting your child for any other circumstances, we request that they are collected 
between 12 and 1pm so as not to disrupt lessons. An absence request form must also be completed 
prior to the date. 

 

 

Whole School Maths Day 
We will be having a whole school maths day on Friday 14th February. Children can come to school 

in non-uniform or dressed as something maths related e.g. anything involving numbers, a job 

involving maths or their TT Rockstars character.  

We are not asking for monetary contributions for this.  



 
Chinese New Year Themed Lunch – 13th February 2025 

 
Battered Chicken Chunks with Sweet and Sour Sauce (GF available) or 

Vegetable Spring Rolls with Sweet Chilli Dipping Sauce both served with Rice or Noodles (GF available) 
Deli Option also available 

 
Banana with Ice Cream and Raspberry Sauce / Chinese Style Biscuits / Snake Cup Cake / 

Fruit / Yoghurt (DF available) 
 

 
 

 
World Book Day Themed Lunch – 25th February 2025 

 
Charlies Crispy Chicken Burger or Matilda’s Veggie Pizza (GF and DF available) Served with  

Fantastic Mr Fox Fries and Perfect Peter Peas or Esio Trot Salad 
Paddington’s Chicken Sandwich or Stuart Little’s Cheese Sandwich 

 
Charlie and the Chocolate Factory Chocolate Surprise / James and the Giant Peach with Ice Cream / 

Fruit / Yoghurt (DF available) 
 

 
 

 

 

Pantomime Trip 2025 
 

We know it may be the last thing you’re all thinking about so soon after Christmas but we 

would like to give you plenty of notice that this year school will be taking the children to The 

Storyhouse Theatre in Chester to see Beauty and the Beast. This is due to rising costs for both 

transport and the panto tickets themselves.  

 



        Dates for your Diary 

2024/2025 Term Dates 

School Opens for Pupils School closes for pupils at the end of the day 
Tuesday 7th January 2025 Friday 14th February 2025 

Monday 24th February 2025 Friday 4th April 2025 

Wednesday 23rd April 2025 Friday 23rd May 2025 

Tuesday 3rd June 2025 Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

School has checked and the return date after Easter next year is Wednesday 23rd April 2025. 

 

INSET DAYS 
Monday 02nd June 2025 

Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

Bank Holiday 05th May 2025 

 

Other Dates for your Diary (please also check the calendar on the website): 

 

07/02/25 – Photographer in school – Individual photos 

26/02/25 – Tattenhall Information Evening 4pm 

26/02/25 – PGL Information Evening 5pm 

25/02/25 – World Book Day 

12/3/25 – Year 5/6 Royal Liverpool Philharmonic trip 

18/3/25 – Parents Evening – Further details to follow 

20/3/25 – Parents Evening - Further details to follow 

24-25/3/25 – Year 2 Tattenhall  

26-28/3/25 – Year 4 PGL 

21-23/5/25 – Year 6 Conway 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

NHS Pharmacy First Service – an NHS service being provided by pharmacies across 

England for children and adults: 

I am writing to let you know about an NHS service, which is available in Boots pharmacies across 

England, called the NHS Pharmacy First Service.  

What is Pharmacy First? 

The NHS-funded service enables children and adults to get convenient access to advice and 

treatment where appropriate for seven common conditions, without the potential delay of having to 

wait for a GP appointment. Accessing the service may mean that children feel better and back to 

school as quickly as possible, as well as supporting parents/carers to also get better if they are unwell 

with one of the conditions covered under the service. There is no need to make an appointment; 

parents or carers can pop into their local Boots pharmacy with their child and ask for help under the 

service. 

The service supports with the following conditions for people in the age groups specified below:  

▪ Earache (aged 1 to 17 years)  

▪ Impetigo (aged 1 year and over)  

▪ Infected insect bites and stings (aged 1 year and over)  

▪ Sore throats (aged 5 years and over)  

▪ Sinusitis (aged 12 years and over)  

▪ Uncomplicated urinary tract infections (UTIs) in women (aged 16 to 64 years)  

▪ Shingles (aged 18 years and over)  

The person will see a pharmacist in a private consultation room. The pharmacist will provide advice 

and, if clinically appropriate, offer to supply treatment for the condition*. If treatment is provided, an 

electronic message will be sent to the person’s GP surgery so their health record can be updated.  

Should the pharmacist be unable to help, they will direct the person to their GP surgery or other 

healthcare professional, as appropriate.  

With the ever-increasing pressures on the NHS, particularly during these busy winter months, it is 

important to us, as a community pharmacy, that we do all we can to provide support. 

 NHS Pharmacy First Service 

Did you know that the NHS Pharmacy First Service enables children and adults to get convenient 

access to healthcare advice and treatment where appropriate, for seven common conditions without 

the potential delay of having to wait for a GP appointment? Accessing the service may mean that can 

help children feel better and back to school as quickly as possible, as well as supporting 

parents/carers to also get better if they are unwell with one of the conditions covered under the 

service.  

There is no need to make an appointment; parents or carers can pop into their local Boots pharmacy 

with their child and ask for help under the service. 



Support for the following conditions can be accessed under the service, free of charge (unless NHS 

prescription charges apply): 

Common condition Patient eligibility 

Earache  1 to 17 years 

Impetigo  1 year and over 

Infected insect bites and stings  1 year and over  

Sore throats  5 years and over  

Sinusitis  12 years and over  

Uncomplicated urinary tract  Women 16 to 64 years  

Shingles 18 years and over 

  

Yours sincerely 

Mrs D Prenton  

Head Teacher 

 

*NHS Pharmacy First Service: In pharmacies in England only. Subject to availability. Treatment is 

subject to suitability assessment. Normal NHS prescription charge rules apply.  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Public libraries are hosting their highly successful Fancy Dress Swaps again this year from 

1st February in preparation for World Book Day. Using the scheme could not be easier: 

donate any unwanted costumes to the library or see what outfits they have and take 

them for no charge, it’s that simple. Participating libraries are Barnton, Frodsham, Hope 

Farm, Lache, Little Sutton, Neston, Northwich, Sandiway, Weaverham, Wharton and 

Winsford. And why not use the opportunity to borrow a book or join the library while 

you’re there? Joining a child is free and easy and does not require ID. There are no late 

charges for Under 13s.” 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 

For more information or to book places, contact 07512 355396 or visit this link: 
https://community.chesterfc.com/programmes/coaching/chester-fc-skills-centre/ 

 

For more information, email community@chesterfc.com or visit this link:  

https://community.chesterfc.com/join-us-during-february-half-term-at-the-chester-fc-

soccer-school/ 
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